
where is your vision

"where there is no vision, the people perish." prov 
29:18

and so i ask each of you now - where is your vision?  i 
remember the old story about "visions of sugar plums 
danced in their heads."  do you have visions of that 
perfect job, house, car or something else you count of 
true value?

there are many who have visions of finally be laid to 
rest in the earth.  they think it will be an eternal 
rest of nothingness; an end of something - perhaps 
pain, perhaps loss, perhaps just an end of all the 
weariness and effort.  these are those who believe 
there is no God or afterlife.  when you die, it is not 
the end.  it is only the beginning.

it may be something you have not envisioned.  perhaps a 
reaping of all the deeds you have done in this life.  
just imagine one being suddenly transported from life 
to death.  maybe they are expecting it to be an end of 
it all and a going back to dust or maybe reincarnation 
- a chance to do it all over again.

the word of God teaches differently and denying it 
cannot change it.  it will actually be a waking up and 
a reaping of what one has sown in this life.  the only 
way to escape that sowing is to place all your faith in 
the redemptive blood of Jesus Christ.  "what can wash 
away my sin - nothing but the blood of Jesus."  yes, 
crimson red can wash whiter than snow.



i remember the song by frank sinatra - "i did it my 
way."  people may be doing things their way now but the 
time is swiftly coming when we all will be doing it 
God's way.  until then, "you have need of endurance, so 
that after you have done the will of God, you may 
receive the promise." heb 10:36

and just what is that promise.  it is "joy unspeakable 
and full of glory." 1 pet 1:8  it is an eternity spent 
with a loving, glorious God that shall create for us a 
new world.  One free of all the decay and corruption we 
have allowed into this world.

vision insinuates the ability to see; to see beyond the 
obvious into the not-so obvious; beyond the natural 
into the spiritual.  "i see Him, but not now; i behold 
Him, but not near."num 24:17  "for the vision is yet 
for an appointed time, but at the end it shall speak, 
and not lie: though it tarry, wait for it; because it 
will surely come, it will not tarry." hab 2:3

so i ask you again: do you have a vision?  do you have 
a hope no one can take from you?

the words says we perish without a vision.  well i have 
a vision.  it is a vision of a perfect wedding to a 
perfect One in a perfect place; all accomplished in His 
perfect time.  though He may tarry, He has filled my 
heart and spirit with such a hope, an expectancy (a 
vision). 

i pray each of you have a vision - a vision given and 
fulfilled by God Himself.  become a visionary for 
Jesus.  "for I know the thoughts that I think toward 



you, says the Lord, thoughts of peace and not of evil, 
to give you a future and a hope." jer 29:11


